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Randy Hassman, Mayor Deborah J. Gaul, City Administrator
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The major source of revenues through the State include: taxes on fuels, fees collected on
vehicle registration, titles, driver licenses, and tax collected on motor vehicle purchase
and related equipment. The City and County’s receive these allocations based off a State
formula. The League of Cities has advised the Cities to drop their annual estimates by 8
percent for the upcoming year’s budgeting.

Ms. Gaul would like a little more time to look at the City’s finances and to bring back to
the Council some possible options for a 2022 City Street projects. Once we have a better
idea of funds available for the streets; the Public Works Committee will meet and provide
a recommendations on the scope of work on the streets.

The Council next discussed the possible increases for the City staff in the upcoming year.
The Council has been using the League of Cities report on the annual CPI. This year’s
CPl is 1.4%. They looked at what this CPI amount was and also inquired at to the City’s
health insurance rates. The current year, which began in December, actually took a drop
due to the employee’s insurance deductibles for some of the employe’s increased
substantially. The Council came to a mutual consensus to look at a 2 percent increase
and place that into the budget. The proposed increase will give them a clearer picture for
the proposed budget.

The Council set their next budget workshop for Monday, February 1% at 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Hassman closed the workshop at 7:12 p.m.
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NORA SPRINGS CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP SESSION
Monday, January 18, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at Nora Springs City Hall

The Nora Springs City Council met in a workshop session on Monday, January 18, 2021
at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Hassman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with the following
members present over Zoom: Steve Blickenderfer, Bob Moen, Margaret Ueker, Brian
Pederson and Jim Kraninger.

Others Present: None.

Business

The Council met to begin their review of the proposed budget for the upcoming fiscal
year. The current year’s levy is $13.35114 and the maximum proposed amount is
$13.86558, a difference of § .51444. The Debt Service Levy will be added for a proposed
total levy of $14.29817. The largest portion of the increase to the proposed levy is due to
the increase to the City’s liability and property insurance after the newly completed
appraisal. Ms. Gaul reported that she recently completed a questionnaire for EMC to
assist with providing the City with another quote for their insurance.

Ms. Gaul proceeded to walk the Council through the proposed budget requests and to
gather their input on the requests from other entities and departments. Beginning with the
expenses she inquired as to their wants of the following entities requests: The
Ambulance Director stated that they will not need the City’s funding this year; the Fire
Department had requested the same amount as last year, $15,774, the Historical Society
has major repairs needed and would appreciate whatever the City would do, they
indicated $1,000, and the Park Cemetery was requesting $4,100. There will be an
increase to the garbage collection of 4 percent this year per contract. ‘There is also the 3
and one-half percent increase in the PeopleService contract for water and sewer service.
There was discussion whereas the City would like to budget for more street work to be
done in the upcoming budget. We had received an estimate for doing part of North and
South Hawkeye, the main street areas and 1 Street Southwest to the viaduct. Ms. Gaul
has been looking into some options the City may have for the funding of some FY22
street projects.

The General levy will produce an additional $23,890 over last year’s taxes. The General
levy covers the bulk of all operational costs for the City. There are the additional levies
for our property and liability insurance, the support to Local Emergency Management
and Ag Land value with the General Fund levies. Additionally, we have approximately
$9,000 coming in through the Emergency levy and the additional levies to fund the
employees’ benefits. And lastly there is the debt service tax levy towards to GO Bond
payment for the pool.

Ms. Gaul reported that it is highly likely that the City will see a significant decrease in
Road Use Tax funds this year. The Road Use Tax funds are State allocations for the
funding of construction, maintenance and administration for the roads and operations.
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